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1

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA-

() 2 NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

3
I BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD

4

5 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -x
:,

| 6 In the matter of: : Docket No.
: 50-322-0L-3.

7 LONG ISLAND LIGHTING COMPANY :

:

8 (Shoreham Nuclear Power Station :

:

9
- -------------------X

10

Room 1130
11 1717 H Street, Northwest

Washington, D.C.i

12

]
.

Monday, September 26, 1983

.

Oral argument in the above entitled case wasi
14

; 15 convened at 10:30 a.m., pursuant to notice.

16 BEFORE:
<

.

17 JAMES A. LAURENSON, ESQ.,
Chairman, Atomic Safety & Licensing Board

18
DR. JERRY KLINE,

,

19 Member, Atomic Safety & Licensing Board
!

20 DR. FREDERI.CK SHON,
Member, Atomic Safety & Licensing Board.

21

; *

22

23

24
.

s,m, 25
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k/ 2m On Behalf of LILCO:
3

JESSINE MONAGHAN, ESQ.
4 DONALD IRWIN, ESQ.

Hunton & Williams
5 707 East Main Street

Richmond, Virginia 23212
6

7 On Behalf of the NRC Staff:

8 BERNARD BORDENICK,'ESQ.
Office of the Executive Legal Director

g U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555

10

11 On Behalf of Suffolk County,:

12 LAWRENCE COE LANPHER, ESQ.
KARLA J. LETSCHE, ESQ.

13 Kirkpatrick, Lockhart, Hill, Christopher & PhillipsO 1900 M Street, Northwest,

14 Washington, D.C.

15

On Behalf of FEMA:
16

STEWART M. GLASS, ESQ.
17 26 Federal Plaza

,
New York, New York 10278

18

19 Also-Present_:_
i

20 Edwin J. Reis
Da0id A. Repka
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22

23

24
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1
_P _R O _C _E _E _D _I. N _G _S_ _

s,/ 2 JUDGE LAURENSON : Let the rscord show that the
'

i !
3 discovery conference is now open. I

4 At this time, I would like to introduce to the4

5 counsel on parties present the return of Judge Fred Shen to

6 the Board in this case. Some of you may recall that he was

-

7 one of the original members of the Shoreham Operating License

8 Board. We know that Judge Shon is just as pleased as punch

9 to be back on the case.

10 At this time, I would like to have the entry of
!

11 appearances, beginning first with counsel for Suffolk County.

12 MS. LETSCHE: My name is Karla Letsche, with the

.{ ) 13 law firm of Kirkpatrick, Lockhart, Hill, Christopher & Phillips ,

r.)
14 representing suffolk County.

15 MR. LANPHER: Lawrence Coe Lanpher, also representin g

16
3 Suf folk County, same firm.

17 MS. MONAGHAN: Jessine Monaghan, representing LILCO

18 with the law firm of Hunton & Williams.

19 MR. IRNIN: Donald Irwin, representing Long Island

20 Lighting Company, also with Hunton & Williams.

21 MR. GLASS: Stewart Glass, Regional. Counsel, Federal

22
; Emergency Management Apency.

M MR. BORDENICK: Bernard M. Bordenick, NRC Staff.

24 Also in the front row are Edwin J..Reis and David A. Repka.-~

- 25 I don't know whether they will be addressing the Board or not,

.

.,,g- ._,n, , . ,,v.. w. c._ -- -- +-e i - T T
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1 however they are present.4

2 JUDGE LAURENSON: Are there any other parties
2

3 represented by counsel at this hearing?

4 (No response.)

5 Before we go into the substance of the discovery

6 conference, I want to review with you the notice that we

7 issued last week when we listed seven items for discovery,3

!

' 8 seven motions that were pending at that time. Since then,
t

i
4 9 we have received an eighth motion captioned Suffolk County

10 Motion to Compel Production of LERO, L-E-R-0, Directors
, .

11 to be Deposed.

12 At the present time, are there any other discovery

13 motions that are pending, that are not on this list, as
4

i Nm/
14 a monded, this morning?

15
, (No response.)
i

16 All right.

17 MR. LANPHER: Judge Laurenson, some of us had

*
18 talked on the phone, and it might be good to go over1the

19 acenda because of a couple of these items, I don't.think,

|
M represent motions that are pending before the Board.

21 JUDGE LAURENSON: Okay.

22 MR. IRWIN: At least there are interrelationships --

23 ~ JUDGE LAURENSON: I see one and four.are obviously_

- 24 related. I just listed them in the order in which' they -were
i

25 received by us.

*

______________________m____._____._______._._m____._- __m.___ ____-______.m.._________._______ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . . _ . _ _ . - _ . _ . . . . _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ . - _ _ - . . _ _ _ . - _ _ _ _ _ . _ - . _ _ _ _ _ - . . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ . - , _ _ . _ . . _
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1 MR. LANPHER: Number six, I believe, is not a pendirtg
i

\ ' 2 matter, in terms of a motion before the Board.

3 JUDGE LAURENSON: Okay. There were objections

4 f iled. We can dispose of that when we get to it. That's

5
! what I wanted to do first, is to spend a little bit of time
'

6 to discuss with you the problems that I think'these discovery
7 motions are presenting. Early last week I noticed that the

4

8 discovery motions and responses were being filed at a faster

9 pace than I could read them, My fellow Board members are

i 10 fast readers and quick studies, but even so we were becoming
i II inundated. I thought that -- I had hoped to make it clear at

12 our last pre-hearing conference, up in Riverhead, that it was

13 in the best interest of the parties to resolve their disputes

14 among ther.selves throuch negotiation and compromise.
I

15 I also thought it was clear that only.as a last

16 , resort should these discovery motions be brought to the Board

17 for resolution. As I mentioned, we now count eight discovery

18 motions that have been filed wi 5 the Board. There may be only

19 seven, but I'm not going to argue about one. We feel that

20 something has gone wrong in your negotiations and discussions.

( 21 What has caused the breakdown in the filing of these' motions?

22
| I think it was particularly true of the two

23 protagonists in this case, the county and LILCO. They are on-

24 both sides of the discovery fence. Ecich one has filed at

| least motion to compel and each one has filed at least one25 ~

i

_ . . _ . , _ . . ._ _ _ . _ . . -. .- .__ --- _ __ _-
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mm1364 1 protective order. So you are both trying to get something

Q 2 from the other side and you are both trying to keep the other

3 side from getting something that you have.

4 This would seem to me to be a perfect case for a

5 compromise and negotiation. Since this is the case, we think

6 that this may be the opportune time to ask the parties to

7 come together and to attempt to reach a compromise through

8 negotiations. In all candor, I think that I can toll the

9 parties that in the event that all of these motions are

10 submitted to the Board for ruling, no party is going to prevail

11 on all of its motions.

12 I woulJ also like to point out the fact that surely

13 LILCO and Suffolk County are mindful of the vital interests

14 of their clients within the discovery motions. They also

15 are aware an effective way to protect those vital interests

16 can be accomplished by way of a mutiual agreement. There must

17 be room for compromise. Now I don't want to appear to be

18 picking only on LILCO and the county, so I will turn my

19 attention to some of the (;overnment agencies that are before
.

20 us right now. Particularly, I want to share some of these

21 comments with FEMA. FEMA's response of last Wednesday, to the

22 county's motion to compel discovery, raised a myriad of

23 previously unresolved cuestions in NRC emergency planning
24 procedures.-

- 25 For example, . first whether VEMA is even a party to
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1 an NRC emergency planning operating license proceeding. Second:.y ,
C'

2 whether the NRC-FEMA memorandum of understanding is entitled

3 to be accorded the status of an NRC regulation. Other issues

4 are whether the hearing is limited to the LILCO transition

5 plan, the privilege against disclosure of intragovernmental

6 documents containing advisory recommendations, whether this

7 board is the proper forum to inquire into policy decisions of

8 FEMA.

9 In order that the NRC Staff not escape from this

10 unscathed, we note that the NRC postscript to the FEMA brief

11 that quote "NRC Staff concurs with the positions taken by FEMA
12 in this filing" is' wholly insufficient to deal with these

13 types of issues raised by FEMA that are not covered by any
14 of the regulations of the NRC.

15 Let me return again to FE!1A. I think it would be

16 appropriate, at this point, to ask FEMA, through its counsel,
17 to re-examine its position on the brief that was filed last

18 week to determine whether, in fact, it wants the issues that

19 it has raised resolved by this Board in this case.

20 Moreover, some of the issues raised by FEMA are

21 not particularly relevant at this stage of the proceeding. '

22 For example, FEMA asserts that it is not a party to the case
1

23 and therefore has no obligation to honor requests for

24 discovery. Even if FEMA is correct, that does not resolve

A' 25 the issue concerning the privilege matter that is raised, since

, . _ _ _ , - -



-- - . -

,

i
i

591 !
l

mmllb6 i

1 a subpoena would accomplish the same requirement for a non-

/ 2x/ party, if FEMA was successful in its motion.

3 So at this time, we would ask FEMA to re-examine

4
j its position on t he discovery request to determine that if it

5 is truly in FEMA's best interest to submit these motions to

6 this Board in this case for an initial decision.

7 Now that we have properly petri.fied and horrified

8 all present, I think we should take a recess to ask you to

9 discuss, among yourselves, these motions to negotiate and

10 to compromise the outstanding disputes. We know that this

11 has been an epic proceeding. There has been a lot of strain

12 on all attorneys and parties to this case. We also know that

() during the past several months, that we have been involved13

14 with this proceeding, there have been many compromises that have
15 been successfully arranged along the way. And what we are

16 asking you to do is to draw upon the goodwill that must have

17 been built up, at least in the past, to enable you to make

18 these compromises and to try to negotiate with each other to

19 arrive at a settlement.

20 We are not asking anyone to give up any rights that

21 they may have under the law. However, it is our personal

22 belief that you and your clients will be happier and better

23 off if you can agree to a compromise settlement of these

24/g discovery motions.
> 1

'' # So at this point, we will take a recess. When you
<

.

, . , .
- - - - -- w - 4 - s. . c.
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1 reach your settle agreements, you can notify us and we will
2, reconvene .

3 Do you have anything further to add?

4 JUDGE SHON: No.

5 MR. IRWIN: Where will you be?

6 JUDGE LAURENSON: We will be right here. You may

7 have the rest of this room. I understand there's also a

8 conference room across the hall. You may want to take advantar e

9 of that.

10 So at this point, ve are in recess.
,

11 (Recess.)

end tl 12

; 13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

-_ _ _.
- - - - - - - --
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1

JUDGE LAURENSON: We're back on the record now.m
2 I understand that the county and FEMA wish to
3

take up their discovery motions first.

4 MR. GLASS: Do you want to go ahead, Larry?
5

MR. LANPHER: We have not resolved it. Each has

6
m ade some of fers which involve -- I don' t know if you want

7 to hear the offers that have gone back and forth.
8

JUDGE LAURENSON: I don't think so, at this point,

8 because we may end up still having to rule on the actual
10

motions. So unless for some reason there is a purpose in
11 notifying us of the details of the negotiation, I think those
12 are probably best kept.among the parties.

,Oh 13
MR. LANPHER:V We will amend our discovery motion,

14
the county, in one regard but we will subject -- assuming that

15
you grant the rest, subject to some surprise that comes up

16
in the depositions we would like to take, we will delete the

17
request to depose Mr. Krimm. From our understanding, it's

18
sort of between Mr. Johnson and Mr. Bragg and hopefully, we

19
can do without that deposition. Given the depositions we 1

20
have taken so far and what we expect from Messers. Johnson

21'
and Bragg, that's the only change from our point of view.

22
And other than that, we renew our motions. We

23
would be happy to answer questions, if the ' Board wishes. I |

24
think a number of the things that you raised in your prelimi-

'~- 25
'

nary renarks, such as the stuff about subpoena and that, I
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1 was going to bring up before myself. If there are questions

f'')\
e

q, 2 that the Board has -- I don't know, maybe Mr. Glass has
3 some things he wants to say specifically.
4 MR. GLASS: The issue as to whether we are a party
5 or not -- and we' re not pushing that issue, certainly. We

6 have agreed that we would make our witnesses available, not
7 only for the hearing but for discovery purposes. So we're

i

8 not arguing the issue of whether FEMA is a party. I think

9 the points that are very important here is the fact that
10 they have not made the requisite showing under 7.20H. There

11 has been no showing why these witnesses ~should be made available.
12 The MOU, though not a regulation of the NRC, really enunciates

' <
13 the NRC policy. It's a statement of the Commission. And

14 we feel that it is binding on the ASLB and there have been
15 cases, such as the Prairie Island case, which have held similar ly.

16 We have the situation of the exemption of the 5B
|

17 exemption, basically calling for disclosure of opinions and
18 interpretations which embody the agency's effective law and
19 policy and the withholding of all papers which reflect the

.

20 agency's group thinking and the process of working'out the
21 policy, determine what the law would be, has been upheld in

,

22 NLRB versus Sears Roebuck 421, U.S. 132. What they're trying

M to get to is the thought processes of the particular individual s

24 involved.

N- 25 JUDGE LAURENSON: These are the requests 'for the~

.
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _

_ _ _ - - _ -
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i i drafts. Is that what we're talking about now?

2 MR. GLASS: We're talking about the requests for
'

i
3 the drafts. But we're also talking, at this point, for the *

j 4 particular individuals involved. They are asking for Mr.
|

5 Johnson. We have agreed to make Mr. Johnson available. They

6 are asking for Mr. Bragg, who is.the Executive Deputy

7 Director. He is the number two man in our agency. We have
j

; 8 indicated --

9 JUDGE LAURENSON: Excuse me. Let me go back a:

10 moment. You :say you have agreed to make Mr. Johnson available?
1

11 MR. GLASS: That was part of our negotiation
i

| 12 settlement. That 'was an offer we made to them.
4

| h./~'% 13 JUDGE LAURENSON: No one has brought that to our
1

i 14 a tten tion . The only statement Mr. Lanpher made was that they
4

15 were going to withdraw their request for the. deposition of
1

] 16 Mr. Krimm.
!

17 MR. LANPHER: I didu't feel I was permitted to

18 represent what he had offered in a negotiation session.

19j MR.. GLASS: I appreciate that.
;

20
,

MR. LANPHER: It's out now. - He-had said if you will

: 21 drop Mr. Krimm and'Mr. Bragg, we will let you have Mr. '

,

22 Johnson, all right? And we said that was not acceotable.
! M MR. GLASS: We had made this offer.a couple of j

24 weeks ago, before the last deposition.
!'

'- 2 JUDGE LAURENSON: So let me just review the bidding,
t

- - - , , - , - . -- ;-, ,, .. - , . , - , , . - - -, ,- - , , - - - -
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1 if I can, on this motion. And that is the county is voluntaril y~g,

s ,) 2 amending 'its motion to drop the request ror the deposition ofs

3 Richard Krimm; that FEMA is voluntarily offering to make

4 Gary Johnson available for a deposition; and that the soul

5 dispute then, in this case, concerns the deposition of

6 Jeffrey Bragg.

7 MR. GLASS: The fact that we're making Mr. Johnson

8 available doe s not change our basic opinion as to the MOU

9 and how it stands. We feel we're trying to cooperate as

10 much as pcssible.

11 MR. LNNPHER: Just to be clear, that was not my -

12 understanding before. I did not intentionally mislead the

( ]x
13 Board on that. I thought we could have Mr. Johnson only if.

'q.
14 we dropped our request before the Board for Mr. Bragg and

15 I'm delighted that we have Mr. Johnson now, from the way I
16 understand it. I guess the dispute does settle on Mr. Bragg

17 and the dispIted documents, then.

18 JUDGE LAURENSON: The disputed documents are a
!

19 separate motion, so I'm just trying to get these in the order

20 in which they were filed. t

21 The first motion you filed, concerning FEMA, now

22 is limited to the question of whether you may take the deposition
U of Jeffrey Bragg, then.

,

24
7S MR. LANPHER: And'that centers,-most particularly,

'

% ,'!t

25 on Mr. Bragg's August 29 letter, which is attached to several
i

*
1

. -. - . _ , , . _ , . . , - - - -
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2 MR. GLASS: I think Mr. Lanpher will agree,'we,

3 filed it in our filing and we also discussed with him that

4 Mr. Bragg's involvement did not impact in any way on the

! 5 actual Argonne review, which was provided to them. And they

6 did receive copies of preliminary draft and we also provided

7 them actually a copy of the exact changes. So it was easy
t

| 8 for them to follow what those changes were.
4

9 So, if I'm not mischaracterizing what Mr. Lanpheri

i 10 is looking for, he's looking for the thought processes that

11 went behind the letter that Mr. Bragg sent to Mr. Dircks. Am

12 I correct?

| /'') 13 JUDGE LAURENSON: Right now, we iust have the motior.
1 V

14 for the deposition of Mr. Bragg. As to what he's going

15 to inquire into, we don't have any information on that at

16 this point. Unless you want to get into the specifics of
i

17 that.

18 MR. LANPHER: I don't have a deposition outline,

19 but I surely don't want to be bound as to'what I would say' .,

,

20 Here is my only question.

21 MR. GLASS: On the 7.20H, there has-to'be a showing.

22 and this is one of our allegations. ~ There has to be a showing.

23 of why -- let me back up. I'm arguing alternative number one.

-q - M I say the MOU applies and we only have to provide- our witnesses ,

\' 25 not only for the trial itself, the hearing, but also in
,

-

.

g , - . -.y..4 - -.9 ._sg , -,e - e. g a g
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1 discovery. Alternatively, 7.20H applies and there there was

A
( ,) 2 a requirement of a showing of why they need to get an indivi- |,

3 dual besides the named witnesses. And they have not made that

4 showing. If their showing is to the fact to get behind the
.

5 mate rial, then we have U.S. versus Morgan. I think it's 302

6 U.S., which has to do with going into the thought processes --

7 that you're not allowed to go into the thought processes. Thej
8 situation where the Secretary of Agriculture came out with

..

9 an opinion and the questions revolved about what were his

10 thought processes to the final decision he arrived at.

11 JUDGE LAURENSON: I don't want to get into an

12 argument on the merits of these ruotions. I'm trying to find

13 out what the status of your negotiation is.

14 MR. GLASS: Certainly.
_

15 MR. LANPHER: I think the dispute is only Mr. Bragg.

j.
16 JUDGE LAURENSON: For the deposition?

-

17 MR. LANPHER: For the deposition.

18 JUDGE LAURENSON: And you've made no progress, as

19 far as the requests for documents, or 'urther answers.to thef

20 prior deposition questions, is that correct? That's;your

Lhnpher? '21- second motion that you filed concerning FEMA, Mr.

22 MR. LANPHER: That's correct. i

23 MR.' GLASS: Where we stand on those materials, is

24 rather similar. The three particular documents, that they have ~

Pi
\ 1
\_/ 25 outlined in their request, two of them are draft letters,

~ 1

k

. . . , -. , .
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1 again getting to the same argument: what was the thought
.,

)
s_/ 2 processes? How do you arrive at your final letter?,.

3 It's very-plear. The agency clearly stated what

4 its; final determination was. 'tihether those letters are just

5 gramm'bicalschanges, whether they're policy thoughts --a

6 JUDGE LAURENSON: I understand. You're asserting

7 your privilege in that regard.
~

3 MR. GLASS: That's correct. The other bocument is
9 a letter from one member of our -- our regional director to

.-
10 the director of the agency and the deputy director, asking
11 for the opportunity to have a meeting. 'My main reason for

_ 12 withholding that, there's nothing amazing in that piece
f

(} 13 of paper. It's just the idea. 'I think a line has to be.

%)
14 drawn at a certain point. We have made a lot of documents --
15 we've made legal opinions available to the county. We bend

v

16 over backwards in oroviding material. Even when we did have
17 the dispute, I made sure that I arrived at Suffolk County's
18 ~

attorney's office an hour early so that we could go over the
'

19 documents and'what we were willing to_make available. And
.

20
. that's houtwe resolv'ed most of those issues beforehand.

, __

21 ,
,

So we',ve really bent over-backwards. It also'should

M .be pointed out that we have a similar situation in Indian Point
,

3i- where tnere was.a request made for the individual Execrits.,

24, - ~ . These. are the exercise critiques which were produced by our
'- 8 indi idual observers. And there was a request made for that.

,

%

*S. ... -
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1- We did make the argument at that time -- we still feel

i 2 strongly about.that -- that there would be a chilling effect
3 to have the individual thought processes and individual

4 material, individual employees of FE!!A, made available. The

5 Board found in our favor and the individual Execrits did
| 6 not have to be turned over.

7 JUDGE LAURENSON: Before we proceed with the LILCO

8 and Suffolk County status report, just take a one or two minute

9 recess now in place.

and t2 10

11

12

14

15
.

16 '

17

18

19

20

21 *

22
.

Y

,

24
?

25 '
g

,
'r-

.

. J t .*
i
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1 JUDGE LAURENSON: The Board will take these two
(~%

2 Suffolk County motions to compel discovery from FEMA in

3 their reverse order. The first one that we will discuss is

4 the one that bears the date on top 9/19/83, called Suffolk

1 5 County Motion to Compel Discovery from FEMA.

6 In this regard we find that FEMA has not properly [

; 7 asserted the privilege that they claim; that in fact the'
!

| 8 privilege concerning intragovernmental documents has very

9 specific requirements for the assertion thereof, and the
4

10 County, I believe, corrt7tly stated and cited the Court tests i

11 in United States versus Capital Services at 89 FRD 578, and -,

12 I would just like to just briefly review the pertinence

() quotation from the decision by Judge Warren which this Board13

14 adopts as its own for the purpose of the FEMA request, reading

15 from page 583. Quote:.

16 " Consequently, the Courts have established three

17 prerequisites for the successful assertion of the intra-

18 governmental deliberative process privilege. First, the

19 privilege must be made by the head of the department which has

; 20 control over the material, after actual _ personal review and

21 consideration of the materials.

22 "Second, the claim must specifically describe and.
s

23 designate the document sought to.be withheld.

'
24,~s ' Third, the claia ust state,the precise and certair"

b ~ # reasons for preserving the confidentiality of the
:

.

- , . - ,,. -. . , . . _ . - , , - - , s _ , , .,.
_
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1 communications." Unquote.

( I

(,) 2 That means, in this case, that the director of

3 FEMA is the one who must assert the privilege, and he must

4 make a personal review of these documents before this

5 privilege may be asserted in this proceeding.

6 Rather than grant the county's motion at this

7 stage, because of the inadequacies in the FEMA response, the

8 Board has decided that since this is a novel assertion made,
1

9 that FEMA should be given a two-week period of time from

10 today's date in which to perfect this claim of discovery --

11 I'm sorry, claim of privilege; that in addition to filing

12 the required affidarit from the director of FEMA and complying

/ 13 with the regairements that we have just cited, FEMA shallV
14 also assert -- file under seal the documents in question,
15 which would be considered in camera by the Board only in the
16 event that that becomes necessary. If it does not become

17 necessary,the package under seal will be returned to FEMA, but
18 this will expedite the decision on the matter and will not

19 require any further orders by the Board concerning.the pro-
20 duction of the documents.
21 Secondly, all other parties who wish to be heard

22 on this question will then have a period of one week there-

23 after to respond. And again to relate back to our prehearing
24

7y conference, all dates issued are dates received by the Board.
(''' 25

)

MR. BORDENICK: Judge Laurenson, I think -- I was

. _ _ _ _ _ _
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2 from today, I believe, is October 10, which I believe is a

3 holiday, a federal holiday.

4 JUDGE LAURENSON: Interesting observation.

5 MR. LANPIIER: Judge Laurenson, I don't know what

6 you're going to do on depositions, but we're going to take

7 depositions on the FEMA people. We tentatively have them for

8 three weeks from today, Monday the 17th and Tuesday the 18th

9 of October.

10 JUDGE LAURENSON: It's like the other request. In

11 the event that discovery will be ordered, we're just going

12 to have to create additional periods to comply with these

I3 disputes that we will be ruling on.

14 The only reason that we are allowing this is because

15 it is a claim of privilege and one that, as far as we

16 understand, has not previously been asserted by FEMA in the
17 NRC proceedings. I think that we want to be careful and
18 thorough in considering the FEMA position,.along with
19 everyone else's position on the case.

20 ~

The Board just felt that it would not be appropriate

21 to rule on this based on the information that we have now.
22 Quite frankly, it is not adequate for us to reach a coruplete
23 decision. The' dates will be changed to indicate that FEMA
24 will have 15 days from today's date to file'their claim of

;O' .

25 privilege with their brief and any other materials that they

,
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1 want, along with the documents in camera, and all other

2 parties shall have a seven-day period thereafter to file,

.

3 their responses.
i

4 Now, going back to the discovery motion captioned

5 Suffolk County Motion to Compel Discovery, which has been

6 limited by agreement among the parties to the request of the t

!,

deposition of Jeffrey Bragg, by virtue of the compromise that |
'

7

8 we have put on the record that both the county and FEMA

8 agreed to -- is that correct, Mr. Lanpher?

10 MR. LANPHER: Yes, sir.

11 JUDGE LAURENSON: And Mr. Glass?

; 12 MR. GLASS: Yes, sir.

13 JUDGE LAURENSON: All right. The Board has con-

14 sidered the motion of Suffolk County and the response filed

15 by FEMA, and the Board has prepared and will issue today a
i

16 memorandum and order denying the Suffolk County motion to

17 compel the discovery from FEMA. Our written opinion will
i

18 be distributed now. It should be changed to delete the

19 names of Mr. Johnson and Mr. Krimm, and will be corrected
; .

20'

accordingly because'of the agreement that counsel have arrived

21
; at here.

.

22 There is also with this memorandum and order a

23 dissenting opinion of Judge Shon. So this will.be available

24 to all of the parties at this time.

O 25 Before we distribute that decision, I would like I

I

i
j

. . . . . . _ __ _ _ _ -.<
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1 to have a report from the County and from LILCO concerning

m
.) 2 the status of their motions.

3 MR. LANPHER: We came up with -- we had discussions

4 and the County made, after various discussions and telephone,

5 calls, made a comprehensive offer on them and my understanding

6 is LILCO counsel is waiting to hear back from his client.

7 MR. IRWIN: The County's comprehensive proposal

8 was in response to a comprehensive proposal I made about

9 10 months earlier. We're most of the way there. I don't

to know whether we're going to get there. I have to check,

11 unfortunately, with two people on Long Island, one of whom

12 is in the middle o'f a site tour, and the other of whom is
1

(} being tracked down at a restaurant.13

14 I'm sorry that he hadn't gotten there yet. I

15 expect I will have despositive reactions within an hour.

16 I beg the Board's indulgence on that. We're dealing in a

17 fairly global context, and I have to check with people who
18 aren't in the room, unfortunately.

19 JUDGE LAURENSON: All right. We will then, subject
,

20 to agreement of everybody here, take a.one-hcur recess for
|

21 lunch at this time. We will reconvene at 1:45. Is that a
''

22 convenient time? We will reconvene at that time then. We {
23 are in recess now.

24
s, (Whereupon, at 12:40 p.m. the hearing recessed, to

\'
End 3 25 resume at 1:45 p.m., this same day.) |

_j
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| 1 AFTERNOON SESSION (1:45 p.m.)

2 JUDGE LAURENSON: We are back in session now.

3 We are ready to hear about the settlement between

4 LILCO and the county.

5 MR. IRWIN: When we adjourned for lunch, I indicated.

6 that I was checking with our client with respect to actually
.

7 two versions of an offer, which Mr. Lanpher and I had made

8 to one another. I had also indicated that the proposal we
< ,

8 were envisioning was a more or less global proposal, in an

10 effort to cut through essentially four separate disputes.

11 I am sad to report that I could not find sufficient

12 common ground to get my client's acceptance of the matters that

13 we had on the table. And so I don't think a global settlement

14 of these disputes is possible.

15 Mr. Lanpher and I subsequently discussed a couple

16 af individual ones and it is very hard to solve the individual
4

i

j 17 ones without putting them in a larger context. So I am

18 afraid we are -- despite, I think, good efforts on both of

18 our parts this morning, bound to ask for your help in resolvinc
i

20 them.

21 JUDGE LAURENSON: So there is no settlement of-

22
| any of these?

23 MR. IRWIN: Regrettably, no.
I

j 24 JUDGE LAURENSON: For the rest of these decisions,-

O'' 25 we do not have prepared memoranda and orders -for you. So we

I

.
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1 will be using Rule 10 CFR 2.730, Section E dealing with on
I ,i
,

( ,/ 2 the record decisions and motions.3

3 Going back to the outline that we have, concerning

4 this discovery conference, we will deal first with what is

5 listed as item number one, Suffolk County :iotion to Compel

6 Responses to Discovery Requests Relating to Non-LILCO Support

7 Organizations. And we have combined that with item number

8 four, LILCO Motion for Protective Orders, since they deal

9 with the same subject matter.

10 MR. IRWIN: Does the Board wish to hear anything

11 from any of the parties on these pending motions?

12 JUDGE LAURENSON : If you have a settlement, we'd

[] 13 he interested in hearing it. Otherwise, I think we are
s_/

14 ready to proceed with the decision on each one of these

15 notions.

16 On September 6, 1983, Suffolk County filed a

17 Motion to Compel Responses to Discovery Request Relating to

18 Non-LILCO Support Organizations. The motion requests that

19 LILCO be ordered to respond to interrogatories and request for

20 production of documents regarding "non-LILCO organizations,

21 entities, or individuals upon whom LILCO may rely for the

22 p erformance of emergency services under the LILCO transition

Zl plan, and to allow LILCO witness Elaine D. Robinson to

24 respond to deposition questions concerning that subject.",q,

I i;

''' Zi That's from the Motion to Compel, at page one.
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1 In essence, the county e.sserts that LILCO refuses to answer

2 discovery request concerning school districts, hospitals,

3 ambulance companies, fire departments, volunteer groups, and

4 bus companies with whom LILCO is negotiating but with whom

5 LILCO does not yet have an executed letter of agreement.

6 On September 16, 1983, LILCO responded to the

7 county's Motion to Compel and filed its own "otion for

8 Protective Order. LILCO asserts that it is entitled to a

9 Protective Order directing "that all documents, testimony and

10 information concerning non-LILCO organizations, with whom

11 LILCO is negotiating, be treated as confidential."

| 12 That is from the LILCO Motion for Protective Order
j f% 13 at page one. LILCO claims that the disclosure of the requested.G,

14 information is not relevant and "would fructrate LILCO's
15 negotiations with the non-LILCO entities." That's from page

16 two.

17 LILCO goes on to assert "a number of incidents in

18
recent months which indicate ' that Suf folk County, or others

19 acting on behalf of Suffolk County, or with the approval of
20 knowledge of Suffolk County, or independently, may be attemptin g

21 t o interfere with LILCO's negotiations with non-LILCO entities. ",

22 That is from pages two and three.

23 LILCO offered to supply " details'of these incidents"

24 but has not done so.

V)S

25 In conclusion, LILCO claims that unless the Protective

.

. - m -
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1 Order of Confidentiality is issued, there is no way of preventing
en

k,) 2 further interference. . The county rejects the proposed Protec-

3 tiver Order -- now we come to the decision -- we find that

4 LILCO has failed to supoort its claims of interference.

5 Moreover, LILCO cites no authority for the proposition that

6 such interference precludes discovery. In the event that

7 LILCO can show interference by suffolk County, as alleged, it

8 can file a motion for apprcpriate s'anctions.

9 At this juncture, LILCO has failed to suoport this

10 assertion, wherefore it is ordered that the Suffolk County

11 motion to compel responses to discovery requests relating

12 to non-LILCO support organization is granted. It is further

13 or'dered that the LILCO motion for Protective Order is denied.('')
_V

14 MR. IRWIN: Judge Laurenson, one question on that.

IF One of the difficulties that has -- that LILCO faces is that

16 Suf folk County is not the only actor here. Sanctions against

17 Suffolk County are useless if behavior on the part of parties

18 other Suffolk County which come to light simply because docu-

19 ments which come into the public . record take place. That is

20 one of our difficulties and was one of the reasons I asked
.

i
'

21 whether the Board was interested in hearing anything further

'

M orally. We're not accusing Suffolk County of sabotage. We

23 have heard hearsay and it's hearsay. And that is the reason

24 we did not wish to put it into a motion.,,,

A 25 There is, we believe, an effect occuring. It's-

1

N

||

i
'

. . _ . - ,, - , . . . .
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1 very real. Sanctions against Suffolk County are not an

; 2 effective remedy against the occurence of this kind of
1

3 difficul ty by parties other than Suf folk County. A Protective

4 Order is.

i
*

5 JUDGE LAURENSON: What we have said to you, at

6 this point, is that you have failed to support the claims that

i
7 you have made. Now if you want to support them, you arej.

8 going to have to do it in the proper forum and with the4

9 evidence that is required. At this time, you have not put
i

10 enough information before this Board, that we can either grant

11 your request or any kind of confidentiality attached.

12 MR. IRNIN: So the Board is not precluding a renewed

( 13 r equest, based on more detailed showing?

14 JUDGE LAURENSON: I thought that's what I said.

15 MR. IRNIN: All right.

; 16 JUDGE LAURENSON: At this point, is there any

i 17 ' reason to proceed with.further negotiations, or do you want
,

-

18 to just keep going through the motions?

19 MR. IRNIN: I'd rather just keep going.

20 (Discussion of f the record.)

:end t4 21 -

22

23

- 24

25

,

7
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1 JUDGE LAURENSON: The next matter that we have

<~s
2 is the Suffolk County Motion for a Protective Order concerning

3 the depositions of Mr. Frank Jones, the Deputy Suffolk County

4 Executive, and Dr. Lee Koppelman, the Director of the County
.

5 planning Department.

6 The County has set forth its objections concerning

7 the six areas in which LILCO has indicated it wishes to

8 inquire into the testimony of Mr. Jones and Dr. Koppelman.

9 After reviewing the suffolk County Motion and LILCO's response

10 to Suffolk County's Motion for a Protective Order, we find

11 that the County has failed to establish any basis for pre- -

12 cluding the depositions of Mr. Jones and Dr. Koppelman on

() the grounds that have been asserted, and the County's Motion13

14 for a Protective Order is denied.

15 MR, LANPHER: Can I ask for clarification?

16 JUDGE LAURENSON: Yes.
.

17 MR. LANPHER: Does that mean the Board is ruling

18 that all those areas of inquiry are relevant in this proceeding ?

19 JUDGE LAURENSON: No. We are ruling that the

M Protective Order is denied. You have requested a Protective

21 Order, and we are ruling that you have failed to establish

22 the basis for that Protective Order.

3 Turning next'to the question of LILCO's responses

i 24
fg and objections to Suffolk-County's Request for Production

N)'

25
'

of Document by Long Island Lighting Company, do I understand

1

.

n p ,, ,
- w -- w w w ,- -
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1 that that is being withdrawn as a motion before this Board?
,

A'

(_), 2 MR. LANPHER: I don't think it ever was --

3 MR. IRWIN: That was item No. 6 on the agenda?

4 JUDGE LAURENSON: Yes.

5 MR. IRWIN: I think that was just a matter of
4

6 confusion. I don't think there was ever any dispute ca

7 this.

8 JUDGE LAURENSON: That will be removed from the

9 agenda without a rule on it.

10 We come now to item 7, Suffolk County Motion to

11 Compel LILCO Response to the Interrogatory Concerning the

12 LERO Workers. And the response that we received from LILCO,,

13 which was served on us last Saturday, I think that his request
s

14 does require some further interrogation and comment from the

15 parties, in view of the response filed by LILCO that it does

16 not have some of the documents that'have been requested.

17 Thit is something that I hoped that you people

18 had discussed among yourselves and resolved before bringing

19 to the Board's attention. Has this been' discussed?

20 MR. IRWIN: The request has been discussed. We

21 gave the County, as our papers indicate, a good part of the

22 information they'first asked for. The only information that

23 LILCO didn't turn over-the first time was information relating

24 to, essentially, family composition. And'the County's~4

\'-) 26 interrogatory, subject to the current motion, is an expansion
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1 of that first interrogatory. There have been discussions

) 2 between LILCO and the County over the phone. I don't think

3 that we are indicating here in terms of what information we

4 possess and what information we don't possess, matters of

5 any surprise to the County.

6 Ti?e location of the information within LILCO is

1
7 a matter which I'm not sure necessarily has been discussed

'

3 in detail, and that's a question of burdensomeness, rather

9 than whether we have the information or not.

10 But I guess on the items where we say we don't

11 have the information, those are-items 7, 8, and 9, whether

12 the spouses work full time, whether there are children under

(''t 13 the age of five living at home, whether are children between,

14 the ages of 5 and 17 living at home, we just don't have that

15 information and I believe the County knew that.

16 MR. LANPHER: Judge Laurenson, I believe your

17 question went to documents. I'm not sure.-- we have not

18 asked for specific identifiable documents. It is an interroga-

19 tory, and if this information is not immediately available

20 to LILCO in the form of a personnel file -- some of that I
,

21 would have thought was, some perhaps isn't -- it certainly is
H available-to LILCO, since these are L'ILCO employees.

23 Oft'en we have had to go out in response to-

24 interrogatories and compile the information or data, whatever> , - .

\'/ - 25 it is. So I don't believe that that is a justifiable basis
'.

1
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1
'

1 for denial of the discovery requests, this being an
(3
(m,) 2 interrogatory.

1

3 JUDGE LAURENSON: In other words, your position

4 is that they have to go out and interview 1,600 employees

5 to find out how many children they have and what their ages

6 are, and if they're living at home, to answer your

7 interrogatory?

8 MR. LANPHER: Yes, sir. It is our position that

8 they do have to compile the data, because there is nothing

10 more relevant to whether this plant can be implemented than

11 the people upon which LILCO is depending for such implementa-

12 tion. And we reject, quite strongly, the idea that these

13 are just little details in a plan. We think that this

14 information, if it hasn't been gathered thus far, is

15 absolutely crucial for any successful implementation.

16 So at some point, it seems to us, it has to be
.

4 17 gathered.

18 JUDGE LAURENSON: Do you have any information to

19 contradict what LILCO says about the fact that they do not
.

20 have any of the information available concerning your

21 requests of 8 and 9?
,

S2 BU 22 MR. LANPHER: I'm not challenging their veracity.

U JUDGE LAURENSON: Let's talk about'the other

24
'

7g three items,'I guess, that are still in dispute. -And that>

( )
N/ 25 is request No. 1, No. 2 -- I'm sorry, J guess there are four

.

m m n v - ~
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1 of them -- 1, 2, 5, and 6. Is that right?

q
. _,/ 2 MR. IRWIN: Yes, sir.

t

3 JUDGE LAURENSON: Now, that information, according

4 to LILCO, is available within your personnel records or

5 from supervisors and so forth.

6 MR. IRWIN: That is correct. In some cases we

7 believe it again would have to be physically compiled by

8 interview, but it is more readily accessible than this other --

8 the three items we just'went through.

10 I believe either three or four of these categories

11 are available in individual personnel records, at least to

12 other considerati^ons, but just the information does exist

13 within LILCO.

14 JUDGE LAURENSON: So it's your contention, then,

15 that this among other things would be an unreasonable request4

16 for the.LILCO people to have to go through these' individual

17 records to compile it?
.

18 MR. IRWIN: It is, in our view, unduly burdensome

19 given the relative remoteness of this information in terms
20 of its probative value. Yes, sir.

21 '

JUDGE LAURENSON: Do you have any estimates of the

22 amount of time, the costs that would be involved in gathering
23 this information?

24 MR. IRWIN: My assumption is'-- I'm talking off the-s

''
; 25 top of my head, but it would require'somebody to go to 1,600

'

:

. .-. .. - - . , .- . ..
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1 personnel files. I suppose one could probably pull 10 or
g'"3 ,

(-,) 2 15 an hour, so you're talking, probably, a couple of hundred

3 man-hours of work to go through personnel files, assuming

4 you could find them readily. And that is a not-insignificant

5 burden. That's a couple of man-weeks of work.

6 JUDGE LAURENSON: What is the County's response

7 to that?

8 MR. IRWIN: Excuse me. Let me now cut you off

9 there. I was going to say that doesn't end the discussion

10 for us.

11 JUDGE LAURENSON: I know. I'm just focusing on-

12 that right now.,

(} 13 MR. LANPHER: I don't know how long it would

14 take. I can't challenge that. But in the past, we, the

15 County, particularly in the Phase I discovery, were put to
i
! 16 extremely onerous discovery,-where requests for every

17 emergency planning document in the entire County was requested.
18 We objected. The Board did not sustain the objection. We

19 had to send out a memoranda to every department in the County

20 and every agency, have them search all their files for

21 emergency planning documents. It took, literally, huddreds

22 of hours.

23 So I was surprised to hear that objection from

24 LILCO.

'-
25

.

, m -mr- g ,
- e m v



-. - . . ._ _ . . -_ _ __ ..

617
f

]E4:ki 5:07
1 MR. IRWIN: If I may respond to that, I think |

(~%
(m, 2 there's a difference in the kinds of information that was

3 sought then and is being sought now. And secondly, what thes

4 County was doing was simply pulling existing records into

5 totality, rather than culling information in part from other

6 records intended for different purposes in the people's
.

7 basic personnel files. And there is separate work involved

8 in doing that.
4

9 MR. LANPHER: In terms of the burden which I

10 understood this objection went to, I don't see any difference

11 at all. And I must say I disagree with Mr. Irwin's comments

12 about the probative value of this information. We all have

() 13 our theories in the cases. We're going to put on our cases

14 to the best of our ability.

15 We think this is important information in the

16 totality of our case. And that's why we're seeking it.

17 JUDGE LAURENSON: In the event this costs several

18 hundred man-hours of work, is the County willing to rebnburse

19 LILCO for this item?

20 .MR. LANPHER: No, we are not. We haven't been
#

21- reimbursed in the past when we have had to pull documents.

22 I think this whole discovery process has.been a two-way
N street. We have all gone to great lengths to compile data

24 and information. I don't think that would be a reasonable0-

25 order from this Board.

. , . -
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1 I certainly couldn't commit to that on the vague

r\i' ,,) 2 or generalized statement from Mr. Irwin. Several hundred\

3 hours. I just don't know the basis for that.

4 JUDGE LAURENSON: Does LILCO still claim a privacy

5 privilege for its LERO workers?

6 MR. IRWIN: We would advance that privilege if

7 the information were die:losed in such a fashion that the

8 individual identities of workers could be discerned from the

9 aggregate of information presented as to each worker.

10 If information is required to be produced by this

11 Board, we would presume that LILCO employees who are otherwise

12 authorized in the scope of their work to have access to these

^('') 13 documents would be the ones who would cull it. And we would
(/

J 14 presume, therefore, that the privacy of employees would be

15 protected as long as the aggregate package did not bring out

16 the individual identification of individual employees. So

17 it's hard to answer item-by-item as to each individual item

18 unlinked by name or other constellation of information.
,

19 No, that claim cannot and should not be made.

20 JUDGE LAURENSON: Aren't these people giving up

21 a certain amount of privacy by agreeing to serve as'LERO

22 workers here?
.

23 MR' IRWIN: They are, but it is not their main.

24 function in life to be emergency planning professionals.,,

#\/ 25 They are LILCO employees who are -- like the Dutch boy

. . ._ -- - -



- . . - - . - _ _ - _ . _ . - _ . . - _ _ . _ - . - - . . . . . - - . . .

:

619

IMM:Ki 5:09
1 sticking his finger into the dike, they are volunteering for,

i
! 2 a job which their company's actions didn't thrust them into,
i

;

j 3 except by the basic decision to build a plant 10 years ago.
!
+

1 4 They expected' governmental cooperation.

j 5 There is a reasonably high degree of emotional
i L

involvement surrounding this plant. The people who are in |6

J
7j LILCO as officers, managers, and nuclear professionals expect

: -

]
8 to take that. Meter readers don't and shouldn't be expected

}

| 8 to.

!
10 MR. LANPHER: Judga Laurenson, we've got no desire

; 11 to know the names of individual people and that kind of
!

|
12 stuff. I don't see this as a problem in terms of_the privacy

1

} 13 invasion. We, from the very outset in this discovery, we
i

14 made clear that that would be respected. However, if they

15
| want to cull the information so that the individuals aren't

16 known, their precise identities, that's just fine with us.
! a

tend 5 17

1

1 18

l-
4 19

'

i

i N

21
.

f

N'i

)

! 23 )

|
24

0 .
,

|
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j 1 JUDGE LAURENSON: Do I understand that there have

) 2 been some deoositions of these workers? |

!
4

j 3 MR. LANPHER: Three.
!

{ 4 JUDGE LAURENSON: Are anymore planned?
:

| 5 MR. LANPHER: Potentially, yes. We're not going
1.

,

! 6 to get on the order of 1600.

7 MR. IRWIN: I'm not prepared to say that LILCO !

{ 8 would agree to anymore.
>

!
9 MR. LANPHER: There.were three that were taken

!

|
10 in the course of one day, about two hours each counting

I
11j warmup or whatever. We are reviewing those transcripts at

i

} 12 this time. Given available deposition time to see if we
!
i 13 want to take some more.
)
j 14 JUDGE LAURENSON: Is the county prepared to establish
!

j 15 how this information will lead to relevant evidence at the
i
,

j 16 hearing?
,

;

17 MR. LANPHER: The genesis of this discovery requesti

18 came from our emergency planning action with consultants,
T

18
j those who specialize particularly in the area of role conflict
i
j 20 and what I would call the more sociological issues, which'have

21 '

; been admitted as contentions in this proceeding. They feel

| 22 that in order to have more precise predictions, an assessment
:

23j of the likelihood that LILCO will be able to successfully

24 implement its plan, they do need to have information about'the

O1 26 people who, in fact, are_ scheduled'to implement. :Yes, we
!

i

.
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1 could rely, to an extent, on data in the literature and studies

O(_/ 2 from other areas. Frankly, that's not as good as obtaining

3 information as site specific, so to speak, as possible. And

4 that'c what we're trying to do here, obtain the information so

5 that we can relate scientific sociological theory to the

1 6 specific kinds of people that will be operating this plant.

7 So I think it relates to a large number of the

8 c ontentions which have been admitted by this Board.

9 (Board conferring.)

10 JUDGE LAURENSON: At this time, the Board will

11 t ake a brief recess and we will return here in a few moments.

12 (Recess.)

["')%
13 JUDGE LAURENSON : Back on the record now,

u
14 With regard to the Suffolk County Motion to Compel

15 the LILCO Response to the Interrogatory concerning LERO

16 workers, t he Board has concluded that additional information

17 is required from both sides to this dispute. We require

18 that the county subnit two items. First, that Suffolk County

19 must establish that this interrogatory will lead to discoverable
.

20 information.- And further, to establish why the normal

21 population distribution data would not be acceptable for its

22 purposes.

23 Secondly, that Suffolk County should file the

24 authorities in support of its argument that LILCO should ibe-

-O~ M required to create data not presently in existence,'concerning
|

-_ _ _ _- _ , ~.-
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1 requests number seven, eight and nine.

__
2 LILCO is also required to submit appropriate

3 affidavit of a management official concerning the nonavailability

4 of the personnel information requested in items seven, eight

5 and nine. And LILCO must also submit the cost to gather all

6 of the information that has been requested by the county,

7 along with the estimated nur6er of hours and the dollars

8 attached to those costs.

9 Both sides are required to file all of this

10 information on Thursday of this week.

11 LILCO has not yet answered the item number eight,

12 that we put on the agenda this morning, concerning the deposi-

~'} 13 tion of LERO directors. That response will also be due on
xmj

I4 Thursday of this week. All discovery motions that are

15 filed by Wednesday of this week, shall be responded to by
16 Friday of this week. And there will be heard, next Monday

17 at 10:30, at the Appeal Board hearing room in Bethesda.

18 So there will be discovery conference number two

19 at 10:30 next Monday. And frankly, we want to observe that,

20 in the order setting forth this discovery conference,w e

21 required people with authority to compromise, settle, and

22 negotiate to be here. You have told us that you are not those

23 people, that you don't have the authority to compromise,

,

24 negotiate and settle. And therefore, we are issuing an
\ /

25'

o rder next week, that each one of you -- I'm talking to LILCO
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1 and Suffolk County -- shall have here, at our hearing, our
p
( 2 discovery conference, a person representing LILCO and Suffolk

1'

3 County who has the authority to settle, compromise and

4 negotiate discovery claims that are being asserted.

5 Two other things I wanted to clarify. First, the

6 memorandum and order which we distributed before lunch today

7 will not be issued in the form that it was given to you becausc.

8 we will correct it to show the name of the only witness who

9 is in dispute. So the memorandum and order that you will

to be served, in the regular course of busineca, by the NRC will

11 not be identical to the one that you have had this morning.

12 So you are aware of that.

'N 13 Secondly, the county did raise a question ^concerninc
,

14 further clarification of our decision concerning Mr. Frank

15 Jones and Dr. Lee Koppelman, which the Board has discussed

16 at our last conference. And in order to clarify the matter

17 for the county and for the other parties, we have decided that

18 - the six items that have been listed by LILCo and objected to

19 by the county, fall within the parameters of the NRC rules --

20 that they either would produce discoverable information, or

21 would be relevant themselves. So for that reason, the county's

22 motion for Protective Order was denied.
.

23 Are there any questions that anyone has at this time ?

_
24 MR. LANPHER: Could I obtain item number two, what

.

25 the county is supposed to file? I understand we have to



. ._ .___ _ .. _ - . _ -_ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . _ _ _ __ _ ,_ _ _ _ _ . _ _ . __

624
imm61b5

1 establish that the data will' lead to discoverable information, J

2 the data requested. The second has to do with recognized
;

3 authorities. I just didn't get it all down. !

i
; 4 JUDGE LAURENSON: To file the authorities ^;o show

!
,

! 5 that LILCO should be required to create data not presently

6 in existence.

S
7 MR. LANPHER: That's number three.3

J

8 JUDGE LAURENSON: All right. Then we're talking

I 9 about -- the first one I mentioned was that the county should
!

j 10 establish that their request would lead to discoverable

11 information and to show why the normal populacion distribution
[

4

i
. i

! 12 data would not be acceptable for the county's purposes. That ;

13 was what I intended to cover in the first request for the

j 14 county. And the second. one has to do with the legal authoritie s

15 concerning the creation of documents not presently in existence .

16 Anything else?

j 17 MR. GLASS: Would FEMA's presence be required at the i

18 next discovery meeting? >
.

I
19 JUDGE LAURENSON: FE E.1, if they are not involved

.
-

20 in any disputes presently before the Board.at that time,

21 would not be required to be here, but the Staff would be

22 required to be here. And we have set a timetable for your

23 dispute, that would not be ready for resolutidn'next week.
i

24 MR.-GLASS: Thank you.'

# 25 JUDGE LAURENSON: Anything,else before this conferen ce
f

1

.
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1 is adjourned?

2 (No response.)
,

3 All right. We are adjourned until next Monday at

l
4 10:30 in Bethesda, Maryland.

5 MR. IRNIN: Let me go .back on the record for one

6 second. I'd like to revisit my silence one second ago.

7 I'n sorry that Mr. Lanpher and I were not able to

8 deal instantaneously with, frankly, a settlement offer or

9 exchange of offers that came today to us in an attempt to

10 deal globally with the situation in. a fashion that neither

j 11 of us had really had an opportunity to deal with before.
:

12 I thi~nk you will find in 99 percent of all locations ,

13
) we have had and will continue to have authority to deal on

14 the spot. Ne, frankly, were trying to create a package almost

15 out of hole cloth. Ne have both been running all over the

16 country for the past couple of weeks. Frankly, today -- this

17 is the longest time we've been sitting still in any one place
.

18 for a couple of weeks. That's not your fault, but anyone else' s
,

19 but that's the way life is these days.

2 So, without belaboring the point, we are sorry we

21 couldn't -- I'm sorry myself, I couldn't deal with the proposa'I s

22 that were on the table. But we did try. And I think in most

2 cases we would be able to deal with them right on the spot.

24 JUDGE LAURENSON : Quite frankly, this is a verys
*

'

M expensive undertaking today, for everybody to take as much time

i

~

,

w t - Tv w
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1 out of their schedules and to be down here. And I pressme

2 that we all had better things we should be doing with our

3 time. I want to avoid this from recurring. i

4 . MR. LANPHER: Judge Laurenson, I assume if I have
!

5 t he necessary authority granted me by my client, that I don't

6 have to bring my client all the way from Long Island. You
,

7 want someone who can decide without getting on5the phone,,
.

8 correct? .

9 JUDGE LAURENSON: Yes. And as I say, the.under-

10 standing was today that neither of the parties, LILCo andr

11 the county, neither one of the attorneys -had that tauth,ority.
12 Am I incorrect? x

i.

] ( 13 MR. LANPHER: I don't know if we have tos bel' abor it.
14 I think I agree with Mr. Irwin. We had authority for almost '

15 everything. A couple of things that we couldn't foresee came

16 up, and like any other attorneys, we had to check in with our 1

17 clients. There are going to be things that you cannot foresee.

18 I don't want to have to bring someone from Long Island for
,

19 a conference which I hope is fairly short next week. I

. .i
; 20 will just get from them absolute blanket autho'rity and just

s i.

21 not bring them, unless you order me otherwise.
i ,- i . .

22 JUDGE LAURENSON: I understood that, the{oroblems, Oq,

i
23t

that the attorneys have encountered, were not attorney problems ,

24 but were in fact client problems. And when that is presentedL ,, !
( ~/

3
< 1~

x-
l

25 to me, then I think that we should have those clients right
's

'
4 ; y

: r. m
' - .a . m L_ _ _ - _ ____
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i here. And that's why our order will stand that the county,

r^x;

( ) 2 as well as LILCO, is required /to have a person in authority

3 from the management side or the executive side of the client,

-4 not just attorneys.
'

5 MR. LANPHER: Even if I have blanket authority, I

6 still have to have someone from the County Executive's Office?

7 JUDGE LAURENSON: That is correct. Otherwise, we

8 are going to have continuous discovery, disputes and the people

9 who appear before us are going to say it's not my fault. It's
,

10 my client that is doing this. I want to get to the bottom of

7 -,,

11 this and get this resolved.'

12, MR. LANPHER: I don't mean to argue with you, Judge
-

13 Laurenson, but I'm making the representation -- I'm making the
,

-14 request that I not have to bring someone down. And I will

15 guarantee I don' t have to go to my ' client for a decision, if
.

16 we have to compromise or consider a compromise.

17 JUDGE LAURENSON : Didn ' t /you indicate that it was
,

18 because of your client that you were unable to resolve some

of these d'iSputes?19..

20 fir. ' LANPHER: I'm-making the inquiry -- yes.- That
'

t .- . ;

21 is 'true today, Judge Laurenson'. - I'm asking you whether, lif

22 I obtain blanket authority for next week's conference, I'stilla

,. ,

s.. . . ,
a; a have to fly someone down~-from Long Island? I think that would

,'j' .

24 133 unreasonable to. require that. My; client may want to be here ,

,-
.

,' > :b:*( .

'''( 25 I haven' C talked . to him about that.- ' obviously didn't.know,

| u .;
,.

_

'4 ^'

(:,

h 'N_
, , . .

c
'

_

', 'g.. 44. j, -

, . f_ 1v. , ,~ - - - . -
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1 but I'm going to seek blanket authority so that I don't have

2 to do that.

3 JUDGE LAURENSON: Frankly, I think it's unreasonable

4 for the county and LILCO to require us to go through this

5 entire matter today, which should have been resolved by

6 reasonable people under reasonable conditions. So that's the

7 basis for our order, that we want to get the people here who '

8 do have the authority and who may be behind these disputes,

9 so that we can not only resolve the ones that are present but

10 to head off the ones that may be coming up in the future.

11 MR. LANPHER: So your order stands. Is that

1
12 correct?

13 JUDGE LAURENSON: Yes.

14 We are adjourned.

15 (Whereupon, at 2:50 p.m., the hearing was adjourned. )

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

.

23 -

24
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